
 

 

The County Council of Durham 
(Brancepeth Road, Ravensworth Road/Auckland Road, Hylton Road, 

Morpeth Close, De Ferie Court, Bowes Close/Stanhope Close, Ferryhill) 
(Temporary Footway Closure) Order 2024 

 
The Council on 21/6/2024 made the above Order under the Road Traffic Regulation 
Act, 1984 as amended, Section 14 (1) to prohibit pedestrian traffic from proceeding on 
the following lengths of footpath in Ferryhill: Brancepeth Road – a 73 metre length to 
the northern side of numbers 85-99. Ravensworth Road/Auckland Road – a 123 
metre length from side number 63 to rear of number 81; a 60 metre length between 
numbers 53-62; a 140 metre length extending north from number 6 Stanhope Close to 
16 Auckland Close then east and south between numbers 111 to 121 Ravensworth 
Road. Hylton Road - a 202 metre length extending south from side 53 Ravensworth 
Road to 51 Barnard Road then westerly to side 29 Hylton Road; a 78 metre length from 
south of number 9 to side number 18. Morpeth Close -  an 84 metre length from 
number 29 to number 33 and extending to 34 Hylton Road. De Ferie Court – two 20 
metre lengths outside numbers 1-2 and 11-12. Bowes Close/Stanhope Close – a 48 
metre length between numbers 11 & 15 Bowes Close; a 58 metre length to the front of 
numbers 22-25; a 206 metre length extending north from number 28 Skipton Close to 
number 135 Ravensworth Road; a 62 metre length from number 42 Helmsley Close to 
42 Alnwick Road to enable new telecom infrastructure installation works to be 
undertaken. Alternative routes, where available and required, will signed to pedestrian 
traffic. The maximum duration of the Order is 6 months. The proposed works are to 
commence on 1/7/2024 and are anticipated to be completed in 6 months. On 
occasions, alternative dates for closure may be necessary and these will be signed 
accordingly.  
 
Dated: 28/6/2024 
 

Helen Bradley 
Director of Legal & Democratic Services 

County Hall, Durham 
 


